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SCHOOL COUNCIL 
There is an opportunity to be a part of our School Council. 
This year we have four parent vacancies:  
Three full term - for two years until the end of March 2019 
One half term – for one year until the end of March 2018 (this is to fill a retiring position) 
Parent nomination forms are at the office and will also be attached to this newsletter (on COMPASS) for interested 
parents.  
Nominations close on Friday 10th March! 
 
CONGRATULATIONS 
Senior classes have worked through the process of electing members of their group to represent them as Junior School 
Councillors and Young Leaders. Congratulations to those students; we know you will shine this year in your leadership 
roles. The following attributes were discussed in the nomination process, as leaders above all need to be great role 
models for all of our students. 
CARE                   I have a positive attitude towards others 
                             I like to encourage others 
                            Act as a good friend/Buddy 
COURTESY       Use manners when speaking with others 
                          Speak politely 
                          I share jobs with others without being bossy 
RESPECT         Treat others fairly and honestly 
                          I listen to others when they speak 
                          I help others without being asked 
SELF DISCIPLINE    

 I manage my time well 
               I hand schoolwork in on time 
               I find it easy to make decisions 
               I like to set myself a goal to work towards 

PERSONAL CONFIDENCE     
      I am enthusiastic and energetic 
    I will attend all meetings 
    I am a reasonably clear and confident speaker (Public Speaking) 
     I have good organisational skills:   Planning, Manage time, Delegate and work with  others 
     I encourage and assist others when in need 
     I find it easy to voice my opinion 
 
So congratulations to the following students; I’m sure they will all take their responsibilities seriously and carry 
out their roles extremely well throughout 2017. 
 
 Junior School Councillors Young Leaders 

Group 15 Ali Altelebi & Oscar Henry Chantel Navarro & Shayde Fievez 

Group 16 Coco Culpan De Prada & Mustafa Ben Khalil Otis Handsaker & Omega Gormus 

Group 17 Soumaya Abbey-Sobh & Ayden Cronk Reece Harvey & Leah Di Giorgio 

Group 12 James Zeinos & Indy Sporcic Tasleen Ahuja & Tabriz Zarek 

Group 13 Hugo Divitcos & Thomas Taylor Araan Robert & Tyler Cronk 

Group 14 Arielle Thompson & Dylan Korcak Jolin Liu & James Karion 



Some quick snaps of our programs underway: 
Scientists at Work! 
 
      
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
Preps learning all 
about school: 

 
     
 
         
 
 
 
 



 

DIARY  DATES 
 

 
10th March         School Council Nominations Close 
 
                           Group 6 will perform at Assembly 
 
13th March          Labour Day Holiday – no school 
 
14th March          Pupil Free day – no school 
 
15th March          Year 5 students visit Reservoir High 
 
16th March           Scholastic Book Club orders due 
 
17th March           National Ride2School Day 
 
                            Group 17 will perform at Assembly 
 
20th March          School Council Meeting at 7pm 
 
21st March          Year 6 students are visiting William 
                            Ruthven Secondary College 
 
24th March          Group 13 will perform at Assembly 
 
                            Out of Uniform Day and Sausage Sizzle 

 

 
27th March          Camp information evening – details to  
                            follow 
 
29th March           Ride2School Day 
 
 
31st March          Group 9 will perform at Assembly 
           
                             Last Day of Term 1 
                              
                             School finishes at 2:00 pm 
 
 

********************************************* 
 

18th April           Term 2 Commences 
 
21st April           Whole school photo is being 
                          taken on this day so please make 
                          sure all students are at school 
 
25th April           Anzac Day – Public Holiday 
 
26th April           Camp Waratah  
                 

 
 

 

‘Birthday Greetings’ to the following students who are celebrating a birthday in the next  two weeks: 
 
Rokea, Toby, Anqi, Yousif Alh., Zara M.S., Jocelyn, Jessie and  Atharva. 

 

 
PLEASE TAKE NOTE: 
 

There is NO SCHOOL for students on Monday (13th March) and Tuesday (14th March). Monday is a Public 

Holiday and Tuesday is a Curriculum Day. 
 

 

SUPPORTED PLAYGROUPS 2017 
Supported Playgroups operate weekly during school terms and are provided by Darebin City Council in partnership 
with the Department of Education and Training. 
Playgroups offer opportunities to learn, develop and connect with the local community in a fun and informal way. 
The playgroups are FREE. Families with children aged from birth to four years can attend. Supported playgroups 
deliver the Smalltalk program where parenting essentials will be introduced as part of the playgroup session. 
To enrol, families must meet at least one of the following eligibility criteria: holder of a Health Care Card or 
equivalent; family member identifies as Aboriginal and/or Torres Strait Islander; families looking after children in 
kinship care arrangements (out of home care); families referred from Child First/Child Protection.. 
Bookings: To find out if your family is eligible, for more information, and to register: early.years@darebin.vic.gov.au 
or phone 8470 8920. 
  

mailto:early.years@darebin.vic.gov.au


 

Special events in Melbourne           March  
 
Homestead Arts Centre 
 
FREE Bundoora Nebula Residency Program 
The artistic process is on show as part of Bundoora Homestead’s new Nebula Residency Program until the 4th of June 2017. 
The program presents eight artists developing new work within the centre or inside Nebula, a custom built portable studio 
placed in the gardens. 
Watch these artists’ ideas unfold over time, be inspired by their creative process and experience the Homestead in a completely 
new way. Each month-long residency will involve two artists, each pairing including one artist with a disability. 
The Bundoora Nebula Residency is a partnership between Bundoora Homestead Art Centre and Arts Access Victoria. 
 
FREE Closing the Distance 
Showcasing contemporary Chinese and Australian-Chinese artists, Closing the Distance will focus on artists whose works make 
connections to shared Chinese cultural heritage, lineage and lived experience. Central to this exhibition is the exploration of 
contemporary migration and the movement of people, culture and history across local and global boundaries. The exhibition 
runs to the 30th April 2017. 
Entry to Bundoora Homestead is free. For information visit bundoorahomestead.com or call 9496 1060. 

 
RIDE2SCHOOL PROGRAM             
Studentôs benefit a great deal when actively travelling to school because they are: 

¶ Having fun while getting fit and healthy 
¶ Reducing traffic around the school by riding their bikes and making trips to 

school faster 
¶ Arriving at school alert and are more attentive during class time. 

Our Ride 2 school  morning for the month of February showed many students 

walking to school. What a great way to start the year. Well done everybody!   

Our Active Travel Rate as a whole school  for the month of February was 60%.    

  
The winners for the Active Traveller clas s for the month of February in the 

Foundation ð Year 2 area was Group 8 with 74% and in the Year 3 ð 6 area was Group 13 with 

78%.  

Congratulations to both groups.  

Here is an overall ôHands up surveyõ for all our students on the day.   

Ride/Skate/Scoot  56    students  

Walk                        126    students  

Car                          116    students  

Public Transport      3    students   

Did your class make the Top 5?   

Foundation ð Year 2     Years 3 ð 6 

1. Group 8  with 74%    1. Group 13  with 78% 

2. Group 4  with 70%    2. Group 17  with 69% 

3. Group 2 with  69%    3. Group 16  with 67% 

4. Group 3  with 56%    4. Group 12 with  65% 

5. Group 1 and 9 with 53%   5. Group 14 with  64% 

6. Group 5 and 10 with 42%  6. Group 15  with 62% 

7. Group 6  with 41%     

8. Group 7  with 50% 

See you all on Friday 17 th March for National Ride2School Day and Wednesday 29 th March for 

our monthly Ride2School event.  

Keep fit Keep active Ride2School   

 

Thank you  

Maria Mirasgentis  



 

Friday March 17 2017  is National Ride2Sch ool Day !    

National Ride2School Day is the flagship event for the Ride2School program and Bicycle Network. With more 
than 2,000 schools and 350,000 students taking part each year, it's a day for celebration. 

Over the past 40 years the number of children who are physically active everyday has significantly dropped. 
Today, levels of physical activity are at an all-time low. In the 1970s, eight out of ten students rode or walked 
to school. That number has dropped to just two out of ten. Sadly, Australian kids are now spending up to 16 
hours of their day in front of a screen. 

National Ride2School Day is the perfect opportunity for every school community to ditch the car and embrace 
a healthier start to the day by riding and walking to school. 

Keep those wheels turning!  

 
                                
THANK YOU  
 
Firefighters risk their lives every day to save all those 
who require help. When disaster strikes, these brave 
heroes are the ones who run towards the fire and 
explosions, while everyone else is runnin g away.  
Their heroic efforts carry a steep price. In the past three 
decades only, more than 4,000 firefighters have lost their 
lives on the job.  
They deserve our deepest respect and gratitude.  
A big thank you to those students who remembered to wear a spl ash of red and 
donate d a gold coin on our very first Red Balloon Day.   
Thank you.  
 
Respect  
Honour and  
Value your Firefighters!   
 
 
STUDENT AWARDS: 
 
Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with Student of the Week awards at Assembly on the 10th 
February 2017: 
Amna, Monia, Ruby, Atharva, Austin, Matthew L., Angelina, Katherine Z., James Z., Charli H., Giselle, Chantel, Aamani 
and Kevin Z. 
 
Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with Organisation awards on the 10th of February 2017: 
Chris D., Jacob W., Oscar B., Jasleen, Jayden, Chloe Y., Leo, Lamar, Christopher S., Krrish, Lily, Pranay and Farah. 

 

The You Can Do It award was presented to Group 15 for being on time and ready to learn for two 9:00am starts. Well 

done! 

 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with Student of the Week awards at Assembly on the 24th 
February 2017: 
Camille, Afnan, Adel, Jessie, Henry T.W., Navreet, Mustafa, Cynthia, Jocelyn, Yousif Alh., Dominic, Allegra, Ali A., 
Mason W. 
 
Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with Organisation awards on the 24th of February 2017: 
Lucas G., Jomore, Marcus A., Raital, Georgia, Noah P., Zaira, Essie, Harry H., Mohammed D., Tasleen, Thomas, Parth, 

Ishita, Aanya and Vini. 



 
 

The You Can Do It award was presented to Group 8 for completing their You Can Do It learning tasks and achieving their 

goals for the week. 

Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with Student of the Week awards at Assembly on the 3rd March 
2017: 
Bilawal, Cristian, Likhitha, Max H., Aarya, Alanoud, Sachit, Leen, Muhammad B., Hunter T.A., Yunes, Adem, Serafeim, 
Billy, Otis and Maha. 
 
Congratulations to the following students, who were presented with Organisation awards on the 3rd of March 2017: 
Salina, Sachi, Moaad, Toby, Catherine, Nava, Elyas, Xanthe, Maha, Indy, Peter, James K., Neisha, Tyler D., and 

Navrose. 

 

 

SCHOLASTIC BOOK CLUB 

Please make sure that all Scholastic Book Club orders and money are returned to school by Thursday the 16th of March 2017. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 



 

 21 March is Harmony Day 
Our diversity makes Australia a great place to live. Harmony Day is a 

celebration of our cultural diversity ï a day of cultural respect for everyone 

who calls Australia home. 

Held every year on 21 March. The Day coincides with the United Nations 

International Day for the Elimination of Racial Discrimination. 

The message of Harmony Day is óeveryone belongsô, the Day aims to engage 

people to participate in their community, respect cultural and religious diversity and foster sense of belonging for 

everyone. 

Why orange? 

Orange is the colour chosen to represent Harmony Day. Traditionally, orange signifies social communication and 

meaningful conversations. It also relates to the freedom of ideas and encouragement of mutual respect. Australians 

can choose to wear something orange on 21 March to show their support for cultural diversity and an inclusive 

Australia. 

Our cultural diversity  
Australia is a vibrant and multicultural country ð from the oldest continuous culture of our first Australians to the 

cultures of our newest arrivals from around the world. 

Our cultural diversity is one of our greatest strengths and is at the heart of who we are. It makes Australia a great 

place to live. 

Multicultural Australia is an integral part of our national identity. All people who migrate to Australia bring with 

them some of their own cultural and religious traditions, as well as taking on many new traditions. Collectively, 

these traditions have enriched our nation. 

Facts and figures 
There are some fascinating statistics about Australiaôs diversity that can be good conversation-starters: 

¶ around 45 per cent of Australians were born overseas or have at least one parent who was 

¶ we identify with about 300 ancestries 

¶ since 1945, more than 7.5 million people have migrated to Australia 

¶ 85 per cent of Australians agree multiculturalism has been good for Australia 

¶ apart from English, the most common languages spoken in Australia are Mandarin, Italian, Arabic, 

Cantonese, Greek, Vietnamese, Tagalog/Filipino, Spanish and Hindi 

¶ more than 60 Indigenous languages are spoken in Australia. 

These facts are taken from ABS 2011 Census Data. Check out the Australian Bureau of Statistics website. 

 

http://www.un.org/en/events/racialdiscriminationday/
http://www.un.org/en/events/racialdiscriminationday/
http://www.abs.gov.au/


 

SUBWAY LUNCH ORDERS    2017 

 
Subway lunches are on FRIDAYS ONLY - orders are collected on THURSDAY at 9.00am      
 
Place money and order in an envelope or bag marked clearly with child’s name and Group and give to the classroom teacher.  
Separate orders are required for each child.  Correct money is required; no change will be given. 
 
Please note that Subway do not put butter on their rolls. 
 
** PLEASE MAKE SURE YOU CIRCLE WHICH NUMBER YOU WISH TO ORDER – YOU ALSO NEED TO CIRCLE WHAT 
SALAD ITEMS YOU WOULD LIKE 
 
 
CHILD’S NAME …………………………………………………………….……..………………     GROUP ……………. 
 
 

1. Six inch Vegetarian Delight Sub:  

Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber       Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.50 

2. 
 

Six inch Sub:  Ham 

 Cheese      Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber       Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.70 

3 Six inch Sub:    Chicken Pieces 

 Cheese       Lettuce      Tomato       Cucumber       Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$6.70 

4. Six inch Sub:    Roast Beef 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot       Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$6.00 

5. Six inch Sub:    BMT  (Salami & Ham) 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato      Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$6.00 

6. Six inch Sub:    CLUB  (Ham, Turkey & Roast Beef) 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato      Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$6.00 

   

7. Four Inch Sub:  Ham 

 Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato      Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.20 

8. Four Inch Sub:  Turkey 

 Cheese      Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.20 

9. Four Inch Sub:  Roast Beef 

 Cheese      Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.30 

10. Four Inch Sub: Chicken Pieces 

Cheese       Lettuce       Tomato       Cucumber      Carrot        Salt / Pepper       Mayonnaise 

 
$4.90 

   

11. 90 cents  for a Cookie .90 

  
            TOTAL money enclosed 

 

$ 
 

 
Please Note: Late orders will not be accepted 


